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· Dialogue in Venezuela


The Permanent Council heard a presentation by Ambassador Jorge Valero, Permanent Representative of Venezuela on the status of the dialogue that is currently taking place in his country.


The Council took note of the report and then considered the draft resolution entitled “Support for the dialogue in Venezuela”, presented by the ALADI group which was approved by consensus with the suggested amendments (CP/RES. 821 (1329/02).

· Situation in Haiti

The Assistant Secretary General, Ambassador Luigi Einaudi, made a brief presentation on the status of the full report to be presented to the Council in keeping with resolution AG/RES. 1841 (XXXII-O/02)

· Situation in Colombia

The Permanent Representative of Colombia informed the Council on the State of Emergency declared by the President of his country on August 12.

· CICTE meeting

The Permanent Representative of El Salvador informed the Council that her country has offered to host the third regular meeting of CICTE to be held in January 2003.

· Special Meeting to commemorate the signing of the Inter-American Democratic Charter

The Council endorsed the proposal of the Chair to establish a Task Force to present recommendations for the agenda for the commemorative meeting, headed by Ambassador Eduardo Ferrero Costa, Permanent Representative of Peru and further consisting of Ambassador Lionel Hurst, Permanent Representative of Antigua and Barbuda, Ambassador Paul Durand, Permanent Representative of Canada, Ambassador Juan Manuel Castulovich, Permanent Representative of Panama, and Ambassador Roger Noriega, Permanent Representative of the USA, Chair of the Permanent Council and open to all other delegations that wish to participate.

Ambassador Ferrero Costa, Permanent representative of Peru announced that the first meeting of the Task Force would be held on Thursday, August 15.

The Permanent Representative of Colombia, Ambassador Humberto de la Calle, invited all Permanent Representatives to the next drafting group meeting on August 29, to discuss the content of the publication “Summary History of the Inter-American Democratic Charter”. 

· Liberator General José de San Martin

The Permanent Council heard the presentation by Ambassador Rodolfo Hugo Gil, Permanent Representative of Argentina on the occasion of the commemoration of the anniversary of the death of the Liberator General José de San Martin. On this same subject, the Council heard presentations by Ambassador Lionel Hurst, Permanent Representative of Antigua and Barbuda, who spoke on behalf of CARICOM; Ambassador Luis Guardia, Alternate Representative of Costa Rica, speaking on behalf of GRUCA, and Ambassador Paul Durand, Permanent Representative of Canada, who spoke also on behalf of the USA. 

· Renovation of the Simon Bolivar Room

The Council considered the Report on plans for renovation of the Simon Bolivar Room (CP/doc.3639/02), presented by Ambassador Margarita Escobar, Vice Chair of the Council, in charge of monitoring the activities concerning the renovation of the Bolivar Room and decided to refer it to the Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Affairs for further action.

· Budget Execution of Subprogram 10G
The Council considered the reports on Levels of Budget Execution of Subprogram 10G, Conference Services for the Permanent Council, and on proposed transfers of appropriations between Chapters of the Regular Fund 2002, July 31, 2002, documents CP/doc.3633/02 and CP/doc.3635/02, and agreed to refer both documents to the Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Affairs for further consideration. The Council requested the Chair of the Committee to report back to the Council in due course.

· Report on Budget Execution and Transfers between Chapters of the Regular Fund

The Council considered the Report on Budget Execution and Transfers between Chapters of the Regular Fund, 2002 from January 1 to June 30, 2002 (CP/doc.3636/02) and decided to refer it to the Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Affairs for its information.

· Referral of report to committee

The Permanent Council agreed to refer the Semiannual report on CPRs funded by the Regular Fund (CP/doc.3637/02) to the Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Affairs for its consideration.

· Welcoming remarks

The Permanent Council extended a cordial welcome to the Permanent Representative of Nicaragua, Ambassador Leandro Marin Abaunza

· Condolences

The Permanent Council expressed its condolences to the family, Government and People of Venezuela on the death of the former Permanent Representative of Venezuela to the OAS, Ambassador Sebastian Alegrett and observed a moment of silence in his honor.
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1.	The statements made by delegations during the meeting have been transcribed in the corresponding minutes.
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